
Recreational Meeting June 28, 2022 

Committee Board Members present: Heidi Grady, Chair, Glen Donaldson, Bonnie Pulda, and 

Mark Hryniewich 

Recreational Director: Shari Gonsorcik 

Also Present: Dick Maki and Matt Scannell 

Call to Order at: 7:22 pm 

New Business: 

1. Acceptance of the Minutes from 3/16, 5/23 

 Motion to accept the meeting minutes made by Mark Hryniewich  

 2nd by Glen Donaldson 

 All Approved 

2. Financial reports by Shari Gonsorcik 

 Discussion about Super safari, water-swim program, advertising with facebook page, 

Sterling Community page, landscaping cost $2500.00, $1700 for pumps for Pegs Pond, 

$200 for toilet paper dispensors for beach bathroom on backorder, $1800.00 floatations 

for beach raft, many programs don’t have enough kids signed up to run and Shari has 

needed to cancel them. 

3. Beach Project-Dick Maki 

 Summary of Sholan Beach Project given to all members and guest that discuss actions 

and actions to be accomplished which will be attached as a document by Shari 

Gonsorcik 

4. Recreational updates 

 Discussion on vandalism on fields and beach and how to manage it better 

5. Scholarships 

 Discussion on giving 2 children full scholarships during session 2 for full day 

6. Summer safety protocol 

 Ben has reviewed an emergency plan on beach with employee’s 

7. Before and After School Care 

 Safety discussion about locking doors with Shari and both Principals at Houghton and 

Chocksett School 

 Many obstacles to have one in Sterling and will need day care certification to start 

8. New Members 

9. Program brainstorming 

 Rugby didn’t work 

 Adjourn at 8:58 pm 

10.  Next meeting date is: August 2, 2022 


